
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Hello Year 9, 
 
I hope you are well and keeping busy. 
 
This week in tutor time we are looking at How t o Be Successful  and what to do if 
things go wrong. I have included a variety of inspirational quotes to motivate us all 
and tips to help us get back on our feet if things do not g o as planned.As always 
please send me your completed activity tasks so I can showcase some of the 
fantastic work you do in our newsletter for others to see.  
 
Last week I enjoyed looking at some of your pictures of you out and about in nature 
and reading some of the goals you have set yourselves. I have shared some of my 
favourites with you including pictures I took a t Box Hill and Banstead common. 
 
Over the next few weeks you will be hearing from your tutors about an online tutor 
time they will be hold ing with you all. This will be a great opportunity for you to see 
your tutor and hear from your fellow peers. This will be scheduled on your outlook 
calendar and will take place on MS Teams. At the time of the meeting you will need 
to click on the reminder and then click join meeting. When on the call, remember 
that you will be on mute so follow the instructions from your tutor with regards to 
writing comments. If you have any questions about this then drop me or your tutors 
an email ï jmarshall@carshaltongirls.org.uk. 
 
Please remember I need you to register every morning by 10.00 am. If you have any 
difficulties with this please make your tutor aware so they can do  it for you and for 
any log in issues you will need to call the main reception at school.  
 
Finally, as always, please stay safe. Lockdown is slowing down and easing a lot. The 
Government have recently announced big steps towards getting back to something 
like ónormalô but this doesnôt mean that the threat of the virus has gone. Remember 
to keep your distance and stay aware. 
 
Miss Marshall  

Huey, Dewey, and Louie  

mailto:jmarshall@carshaltongirls.org.uk
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Miss Marshallôs photos from Box Hill and Banstead Woods 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Sophieôs 9PK1 photoôs from the Wandle Trail 
 
  



 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Ayesha  11RD2  
 
As odd as it might sound, the beginning of lockdown 
brought a sense of relief for me. While the cancellation 
of exams was unbelievably frustrating, and our exit from 
school was memorable, returning home on the 20 th 
March allowed me to feel a release of tension that was 
previously looming around me. In essence, it meant that 
we no longer had to wonder how and when our 
everyday lives would be halted by the coronavirus.  
 
Being at home constantly was strange at the start of 
lockdown, finding a new sense of normality paired with 
resurfacing questions about how we were supposed to 
live our lives. I found myself resting and spending time 
with family. I continued to work on my hobbies s uch as 
reading, making art, and learning my favourite 
languages. I managed to leave the house for daily 
exercise and call friends to check in on them regularly. 
 
However, nearing the end of April, the Islamic holy 
month of Ramadan began. Fasting every day for a 
month isnôt ever easy to acclimatise to, but it is always 
rewarding. I took advantage of my free time within 
Ramadan to take up extra Quranic studies ( the study of 
the Muslim holy book), reading the Quran itself daily, in 
both Arabic and English, as well as taking courses about 
their content and involving family to enrich the 
experience. I also continued to exercise daily, despite 
the exhaustion.  I found Ramadan quite rewarding this 
year, even though it was harder, with fewer distractions!  
 
We celebrated Eid after Ramadan was over and finally 
dressed up! Celebrations consisted of waving at family 
members from their driveways and gardens, staying 
much further that six feet apart. I found it quite hard, 
having to wrestle the urge to hug my grandparent s who 
were on the other side of their windows.  
 
Now that Ramadan is over, I have had much more free 
time and energy again. I have been completing A-Level 
bridging work in my chosen subjects as well as further 
reading for the courses.  
  



I have been learning languages again and working my 
way through my perpetually growing stacks of unread 
books! My favourites recently have been ñThe Bell Jarò 
by Sylvia Plath and ñThe Plagueò by Albert Camus. 
Sylvia Plathôs poetry and writing have always interested 
me, but lockdown gave me a chance to create art that 
surrounded it- I recently created a small piece with a 
line from one of my favourite poems of hers, reading ñI 
think I made you up inside my headò. I found it quite 
fitting, given that we are currently all insi de and 
wondering if we really led the lives we did before now.  
 
Apart from 40 Minute bike rides to take myself away 
from the microcosm of normality within our house, I am 
enjoying taking semi-academic courses again. In the 
past I have taken courses through The Open University 
and Oxford Open Learning, to do with law, psychology, 
languages, sciences and literature. I have found such 
courses useful to support A-Level bridging work 
recently, as well as interesting during such an odd time. 
 
Itôs quite strange to think that by 20th June we will have been social distancing and locked down 
in our homes for three months. If weôve made it this far, surely, we can make it ótil the end! 
 
There is one thing I can say with conviction, however , which has occurred to me throughout 
this experience, from the moment we left school until now, and it is this - one of the most 
human sensations is not to know. While we are unsure of what entirely will happen next and 
how we will cope, we can be sure th at not knowing is something we carry with us from 
birth. Essentially, we come into the world not knowing what holds for us and we live in the 
same way, at the mercy of life itself. It is, then, a shared experience which we all are 
subject to at this time. The greatest comfort we can take currently is in knowing that we will 
return to our lives soon and continue to pursue the things that we are passionate about.  
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 11 leaversô day  


